                             Lenox Community Center
                                   Board Meeting

                              December 4th, 2018

                                       6:06pm

Attendance:  Kim Graham, Director. Shari Gaherty, co-chair, Rose Casey, Jen Picard and Francie Sorrentino

Public Comment:  NONE
Acceptance of November 17, 2018 minutes:  Jen / Sheri= minutes accepted.

Assistant Director’s Report:  Senior Services side of Darlene’s position, Darlene shares with us that Deb Carter is holding a Ceramic Holiday Cleanout Party December 11th from 1:30-3:00. Deb has a lot of supplies left and participants will be able to choose a piece or two to glaze for themselves or a gift.  Darlene is hoping to host a trip to Bright Nights on December 13th with dinner to follow at Friendly’s. Twelve seniors have signed up for this trip. Darlene took 6 seniors to the Beacon Theater to see A STAR IS BORN they had a good day.
Darlene attended a Berkshire Elder Care Network meeting at UCP this month.  Darlene learned that UCP is a great resource and it is not only for seniors but for anyone with disabilities.

Friday movies are going well.  We have about 10 participants.  The movie in September was WILD HOGS and THE BOOK CLUB in October.

Denise Vigna from Bane Care was here and did a presentation on “How to be prepared for the expected and unexpected hospitalization.” We had about 10 who attended and everyone seemed engaged.  Each senior received a packet to take home that included the “Five Wishes” and a Health Care Proxy Form.

Kim, Sue and Darlene met with Holly Merchant from Hospice Care on December 3rd to talk about hosting a grief support group here at the Center.  We hope to offer a Spousal Support Group.  We are hoping folks will attend being more comfortable here at the Center rather than going to Hospice.  We will start with a “Monday’s with Me.” 

Senior Services Report: The Cork n Hearth hosted our November luncheon, another huge success with 58 people attending.  On December 18th the Student Council from Lenox High will participate in serving our Holiday Luncheon here at the Center. The Mid-School Art students will make the Centerpieces to decorate the tables.  Everyone will enjoy entertainment by The Berkshire Hillsmen (a pre-eminent barbershop chorus).  Nearly 70 folks have signed up!  The Olde Heritage Tavern will host our January luncheon.  

Sue tells us that Gini is winding down her Open Enrollment period for Medicare Part D.  She was extremely busy, seeing 67 clients and making a coffee hour presentation during this time. 

The Holiday craft class here on November 15th was fun and well attended.  Eleven people came and made reversible Holiday Blocks…they all looked great.  Dresser Hull in Lee was kind enough to cut the 72 blocks needed into the 4 different sizes at no charge.  Sue Holmes father was on board to sand all the edges smooth.  Sue will be doing another project on Monday for our regular’s, making holiday “gumball” machines filled with sweet treats.  
Sue is bringing 13 seniors to the Holyoke Mall this week for Christmas shopping, and then stopping at the Cracker Barrel for lunch.  Sue also attended Bright Nights with Darlene and folks. Jeff Lynch was our planned volunteer attorney for November Side Bar, however we had to cancel due to no appointments…Lou Parsenios will come in January.

A Game Night will start up on Tuesdays from January 22 through February 12th from 6-8.  Several games will be offered.  Those suggested include Dominoes, UNO, Pitch, Yahtzee, Skip-bo, Dixit, Ticket to Ride, Scrabble and more.  Depending on interest, we may continue the program every week.

Sue has made several Outreach phone calls to seniors she has heard were not doing well and a similar number of scheduled office meetings to discuss COA services and referrals.  Transportation is always discussed and a new volunteer, Marcia Arooth, is on board to do some volunteer driving.  The fall is always so busy, so once again Sue will concentrate on home visit appointments after the Holidays.

Van usage continues to be going strong.

Youth Services Report:  Amanda tells us that we wrapped up October with our Halloween Parade and our first annual Trunk or Treat….a huge success.  November 6th we had Girls Night Out themed “Pucker up for Cupcake Wars!”  This event had 10 girls participating.  The girls made their own lip balm as teams, and then competed in cupcake wars.  Amanda states that she has never seen girls work as well as they did in the 20 minutes time frame they had to decorate their cupcakes to be judged.  It was a lot of fun.  

Richard’s Tuesday Chess class is full again for November and December.  We have 10 kids participating with 6 kids on a waiting list. The next session is planned to start early January.

Deb Carter’s Clay and Cloth class is going great.  The class did not fill up this time; we have 5 kids, some old and some new.  Deb’s class is always popular because the kids love being able to use their creativity towards their projects.  This session ends December 4th and will kick back up again after the first of the year.

November 21st was the first day of Thanksgiving break, a total of 20 campers came to the center.  Kids participated in making Thanksgiving placemats and Pilgrim hats. 

Annual Wreath Decorating on Thursday, November 29th hosted 20 ladies who created some beautiful wreaths.  Everyone who attended had a great time.

The LCC Chorus group had their Holiday parent concert on November 29th in the ballroom.  It was a nice concert and the kids did a great job. 

November 30th was a full day for kids at the center due to parent teacher conferences.  We had a total of 39 kids.  Kids made winter themed Snow Globes and decorated the game room for the holiday season.  Also on November 30th the Center hosted an Intergenerational Drumming Circle in memory of Nancy Clark.  We had a total of 67 folks attend the event with about half being elders.  It was wonderful to see everyone connect with one another through music and rhythm in one room.

In December Mo Gaherty is offering a Hockey class.  Kids can learn the basics of the game and what teamwork, strategy and quick reaction are all about.

Our Annual Christmas tree Lighting in Lilac Park will take place this Friday, December 7th. New this year, we will be having the LCC Chorus group sing.  Everyone is excited.  In addition we have Chocolate Springs bringing hot chocolate and many local places supplying cookies for the visits with Santa to follow the Tree lighting here at the Center. The LCC Chorus will, also be singing at the Curtis on December 20th.  We are hoping folks from Turnure Terrace will come and join us. 

The Holiday Trip is Saturday, December 8th.  This year we will be visiting New York City…as of now we have 45 people going.  This proves to always to be a good time.

On Friday, December 14th, the LCC in conjunction with the Lenox Library will be hosting the Annual Holiday Pajama Night with storytelling and sing-a-long with Micha Mortali, Director of the Kripalu Schools.  The kids enjoy this event very much.
Mad Science will be joining us during Holiday break.  This is a two hour event explaining the how and why of the season with dazzling science demonstrations and interactive fun with hands-on red and green cotton candy discovery activity to follow. 

The Center will be open from December 26th to Monday December 31st. Themes for the vacation week include’ Let’s Play!  Winter Wonderland, Sweater Weather and NYE Celebration Pajama Party.  Kids who attend will interact in a variety of activities and we also will be having an Intergenerational pizza and bingo lunch with the Council on Aging.  

Director’s Report:  Kim presents a review of our Discipline Policy and in conjunction with Town Council and gives the Board a copy of a revised Policy to consider.  Motion made by FES and seconded by Jen= all in favor.  New Policy will go into effect in January.

Budget:  Kim will meet with Chris Ketchen on December 14th.  

Kim just got our Budget packet for review and will share at our January meeting.

Kim hopes to get a fence at the Cork n Hearth parking lot to Beach.  Bill Gop, DPW will work with Kim on this project. 
Kim shares concerns in regards to the Lenox schools taking 5 days of the school calendar and making them Half days of school.  Five more days will be costly and is a budget concern as well as a staffing concern.  

Kim has been notified that proceeds from the Chamber Annual Pub Crawl will be donated to the Center.  Kim would like to start a program, called HINT 2.  Kim shares that Brian Grady from Williamstown started this.  It is a program that will offer transportation to those out of the area….re: If a person has a loved one at Baystate for example and needs rides to and from, etc.  Kim will share more at our January meeting.

New and Old Business:  Shari asks about Hockey and Ice Skating Rink….Kim states that it will be up and running.

                           Meeting adjourned @ 6:51pm

Next Meeting:  January 16th, 2019 @ 6:00PM

                                                       Respectively submitted

                                                    Francie Sheehan Sorrentino

